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coalition launched to eliminate unfair taxation of americans working abroad
Sen. DeMint, Rep. Meeks Address Pending Legislation and Impact on U.S. Competitiveness

(Washington, D.C.) – The Asia-Pacific Council of American Chambers of Commerce and several American Chambers of Commerce in Asia launched a coalition today on behalf of Americans living and working abroad.  The new coalition, to be known as the Alliance for a Competitive Tax Policy (ACTP), seeks to eliminate the biggest tax increase on Americans working overseas in 30 years.  

Participating in today’s launch on Capitol Hill were Rep. Gregory Meeks (D-NY) and Sen. Jim DeMint (R-SC), sponsors of legislation (HR 4752 and S 3496, the Working American Competitiveness Act) to eliminate the unfair taxation on foreign-earned income of U.S. citizens.  
The United States is the only industrialized country in the world that taxes its citizens on income earned internationally.  U.S. citizens working abroad are therefore taxed both by the country where they live and work and by the United States.

For nearly three decades, U.S. tax laws provided a limited exclusion of this tax on foreign-earned income (under Section 911 of the Internal Revenue Code); however, the passage in 2006 of the Tax Increase Prevention and Reconciliation Act (TIPRA) narrowed the already limited exclusion, pushing many Americans working abroad into the highest tax bracket, even though their salaries and benefits remained the same.  Supporters of the Working American Competitiveness Act argue that TIPRA unfairly penalizes these Americans and ultimately harms U.S. competitiveness in international trade by creating an economic disadvantage for U.S. corporations wishing to place personnel overseas, causing additional barriers-to-entry for smaller companies and making it more attractive to hire foreign workers at a time when the U.S. economy is suffering.

Kristin Paulson, chair of the Asia-Pacific Council of American Chambers of Commerce, said, “The changes in U.S. tax law that Congress passed in 2006 have increased the tax burden on Americans working abroad by as much as $25,000.  This is simply unfair and discourages Americans from taking jobs outside the United States.”  

Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP represents the ACTP in its efforts to support and further the Working American Competitiveness Act and its goal of creating a more even playing field for both U.S. companies operating globally and the employees representing them.
# # #
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